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Beyond the recession and economic crises we have managed to serve 812 African 

refugees and immigrants by the generosity of the Lutheran Foundation, 

International Institute and Daughters of Charity starting from July 1, 2010 ending 

in June 30, 2011. 

 

We are extremely touched by the moral support and the little financial help from 

our clients and people even who are laid off themselves. We have achieved a fit of a 

mountain by volunteers and partial volunteer staff who are dedicated in the 

principle of a “GIVING TREE”. Yes, it is a fit of a mountain to solve the problem of 

so many with limited financial ability. We have achieved success in assisting 12 

clients with their naturalization.  

 

Our weakness had been the understanding of twitter and face book and associated 

gadgets because of the fear of compromising confidentiality of our clients. If many 

people are using them in America, such communications must be good. We will 

explore ways how to fit this modern and largely “millennial” communication to our 

specific organizational need. We continue to advocate for addressing funding 

disparities of compassion capital whether administered by Government entities or 

large foundations.  This is an issue the whole nation must reflect on.  It is sinful and 

unpatriotic to use a generous nation for enrichment. When this happens compassion 

itself loses conscience. Non-profits and foundations must generate good number of 

fund comparable jobs to make our nation better.  

 

We are thankful for the support of the general African community, for their 

encouragement and volunteer work. The Executive Director would like to thank 

Kadar Hussein and Tsehay Mengiste for their evening transportation and 

interpretation of clients who have health issues. We are indebted to our matured 

Board whose some members have carried us through the storm for 28 years! We get 

strength from our American people who have survived so many disasters by their 

patience, hope, prayers and by being their brothers’ and sisters’ keepers during this 

period. As an exceptional country of immigrants America can surmount its 

temporary economic problems by the power of its democracy and inventiveness.  



 
 
 
 

African Mutual Assistance Association of Missouri 
 

Financial Statement 
 

For the Year Ended June 30, 2011 (Unaudited) 
 
 

Total all Fund Revenues: 
 
 
Various Contracts and Grants       $          40,499  
 
Donations               818 
 
Total Revenue          41,317 
 
 
Total All Fund Expenses: 
 
 
Program Services         35,630 
 
Supporting Services           3,552 
 
Total Expenses         39,182 
 
 
Current Fund: 
 
 
Revenues in Excess of Expenses         2,135 
 
Fund Balance on 6/30/10        22,756 
 
 
 
Fund Balance on 6/30/11       $ 24,891 
 
 

 
For any questions, refer to Form 990-EZ 


